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Swyncombe Parish Council    1 Russell’s Water, Henley-on Thames, Oxon RG9 6ES.  Tel:  01491 614946

                            Email:  swyncombepc@ymail.com Website: www.swyncombe.com 

 

Minutes of The Annual Parish Meeting At 7.30 pm on Tuesday 21st May 2019

In the Swyncombe Cricket Pavilion, Cookley Green 

Present:

Councillors:
      Liz Longley (EL)

                                                                         Tracey Taverner (TT)


                                                         Peter Green (PG)

                                                                         P Willis Fleming (PWF)


                                                         Sam Fielden (SF)


Officer:
                                                         Kristina Tynan

Members of the Public:                              1 

Apologies: 
                                    Steve Harrod – County Councillor

1.         Welcome


EL welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2.         To approve the Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 14/5/2018


Resolved: That these minutes were a correct record of this meeting and that they be signed by the Chairman
3.
Chairman’s report 2018/2019


Thank you all for coming tonight.  

As ever, the SPC has been working hard.  I shall try to be brief.

The Village Hall, Russells Water

The Village Hall has had a successful year. Defibrillator installed. Several well supported events including the Village Bake Off last April, the summer party in June, a Quiz supper in November, and a really good turnout for the Christmas Party with the star guests, Carol Singers from Swyncombe Choir. The Hall finances are in a healthy position and the hall bookings now include twice weekly Pilates sessions and monthly Indoor Bowls Club as well as the monthly Lunch Club.

Bus Service

The Shopping Bus service continues and is well supported.  Once again thank you to Peter Willis Fleming and Jim McWhirter for their ongoing work to make this service work so smoothly. 

Bonfire Night

Another successful event once again.  Numbers slightly down this year however all went well the 2019 event already in the planning stages.

Litter Blitz
The Litter Blitzes continue to be very successful both at Cookley Green and Russells Water.  We are now taking full advantage of support from the SODC in terms of loan of equipment and collection of rubbish by the council after the events. I would also like to thank Sam Fielden and Graham Ryes Webb for the loan of the trailer for the Cookley Green Litter Blitz.

War Memorial

Many thanks to Graham Ryes Webb and Nicola Perry for doing such a fantastic job on maintaining the War Memorial.  

11th November 2019 Commemoration

Two events were held on 11th November to commemorate the end of the First World War.  Firstly, a service of remembrance, at the War Memorial at Cookley Green, where the late Tony Williamson conducted a very moving service and an oak tree was planted by the Grand Son of Walter Vockins, who is remembered on the War Memorial.  A plaque was also placed by the tree.  Many thanks to all those who helped to make this such a memorable occasion.  Later that day, Swyncombe took part in an event hosted by Bix Parish Council on Bix Common, where a beacon was lit in conjunction with many others round the country.  

SOLP 2034 and Oxfordshire Plan 2050

The Parish Council have responded to both these formidable Plans for the future of our county.  SOLP 2034 has now been put forward to the Secretary of State for Inspection.  More will follow next year.  The Oxfordshire Plan 2050 is still in the early stages and more updates will follow.

Events Committee

The decision has been taken to set up an Events Committee with members from the Parish Council, Swyncombe Estate, PCC and Cricket Club.  More cycling, walking and running events are now being organised through our Parish.  It was decided that as requests were being sent to all four organisations that we should try to set up a co-ordinated approach.  We are evaluating each event and will keep the Parish aware of any that are being held.

Cricket Club

A new side gate has been installed to replace the old one, which had become rotten.  The decision was taken to remove the playground, as this too had become rotten and therefore a danger to children using it.  As there are sadly very few now using it, it was felt that the time had come to remove it.  

The Cricket Club is thriving and as always is looking for more players, so please go along and sign up!

ANOB/National Park

There is currently some discussion as to whether the ANOB should become a National Park.  We are aware of this and are taking an interest.  More to follow.

Speedwatch

Thank you to all of you who have offered your time to this initiative.  Sadly, the machines are currently broken.  Once repaired, we will be offering training and then hopefully we can get going.  Watch this space.

Elections

The 2nd May elections for the SODC and Parish Council have now been held.  As Swyncombe Parish Council remained uncontested the Council remains the same.
Parish Councillors
I would very much like to thank my fellow Councillors for all their hard work and commitment. Firstly, Sam Fielden who has been Vice Chair this year, and for keeping our Highways working as far as is possible.  The flooding is an issue, and this is something Sam has been working hard with the Highways Department to improve. Peter Willis Fleming, thank you for all your tireless work with the 2034 Plan and 2050 Plan as well as all the various Planning issues.  Tracey Taverner, thank you for all your work with the Village Hall it is such a delight to see this wonderful Parish amenity coming into its own once again.  Peter Green, thank you for all your hard work with Governance and Legal Issues, a baptism of fire!  Thank you also for agreeing to become Vice Chair.  My final thanks are to Kristina Tynan who we would be lost without, and whom remains cheerful even when dealing with the vagaries of the changing requirements of the Election Documents.

4.
To receive Annual Reports from:


1. District Councillor – No report has been received.
2. County Councillor – Councillors had been emailed Steve Harrod’s Annual Report.
3. Thames Valley Police – The latest newsletter had been circulated from our PCSO Janice Smith.

 4. Cricket Club – No report had been received.
5.
OX-Cam – Draft letter for approval to be sent to our MP John Howell 

PWF had drafted a letter for agreement:


Resolved: That this letter, with a minor amendment to be sent to our MP John Howell with a copy 
to the Chairman of the Planning Department. (letter held on File)
5.         Public Forum

          There were no public questions.


There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.40pm

Page | 2 


